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DISCLOSURE OF AN ADVISER'S SOFT DOLLAR PRACTICES
______________________________________________________________________________ As we
previously informed you, the SEC staff has informally requested the views of the Institute
on how best to implement the recommendation in the staff's soft dollar report that
investment advisers be required to provide to clients, upon request, additional information
concerning the adviser's soft dollar practices.* In response to the Commission's request, the
Institute has submitted the attached letter. As a preliminary matter, the letter questions the
need for the SEC to adopt a rule requiring such additional disclosure. Should the SEC decide
to proceed with such a rule, however, the Institute's letter states that it should be carefully
drafted to ensure that meaningful disclosure is provided without imposing undue burdens
on the industry. In particular, the letter states that under no circumstances should such a
rule require that the disclosure be provided on a client-by-client basis, rather than on an
aggregate basis. In addition, any such rule should be limited to requiring (1) more detailed
information concerning the services and products purchased with soft dollars and (2) the
percentage of discretionary commissions informally "committed" to brokers in connection
with specific services and products. To ensure that this information is meaningful, the
Institute's letter additionally recommends that such rule include a materiality threshold.
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